
Martha T. Roth was the recipient of a National Endowment 
for the Humanities Summer Stipend and an American Coun­
cil of Learned Societies Grant-in-Aid, both for the summer 
of 1984. These awards allowed her to conduct research at 
the British Museum, London, and the Ashmolean Museum, 
Oxford, for her study of late first millennium B.C. marriage 
and matrimonial property. The study should be completed 
within the next year. While in England, she presented a paper, 
"Witnessing and Dowries in the Neo-Babylonian Period," in 
Oxford at the Third International Conference of the Jewish 
Law Association. In April of 1985, Roth attended the 195th 
Annual Meeting of the American Oriental Society, where she 
chaired a sectional meeting. 
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